
TOWN OF COUNTY LINE 

Regular Meeting 

June 14, 2021 

I. Call to order 

Mayor Arthur Self called to order the regular meeting of the Council 

at 7:00 pm on June 14, 2021, in the Town Hall. The invocation was 

given by Myrtle VanKleeck. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited 

by all. 

II. Roll call 

The roll call was had. The following persons were present: Mayor 

Arthur Self, councilor's Myrtle Van Kleeck, Eugene Kiley, Brenda 

Lowe and John King. Steve Brewer was absent. 

III. Approval of Minutes and Financials  

The Minutes from the May regular meeting were read. Brenda Lowe 

made the motion to accept. Seconded by Eugene Kiley. Motion carried. 

The Financials for May were given. Eugene Kiley made the motion to 

accept them as given. John King seconded. Motion carried. 

IV. Reports of Officers  

1. Mayor Self spoke a note of thanks to whoever cut the grass around the 

Welcome sign on County Line Road, for this we were grateful. 

 

V. Old Business  

1. The Clerk reported that the Town Limits and Street signs have 

been replaced on Deans Ferry Road. 

2. Mayor Self passed out his Budget for 2021. 

VI. New Business  

1. Mayor Self requested approval from the Council to purchase a 

Microwave Oven for the Sheriff Deputies to use while utilizing the 



Town Hall. Motion was made by Brenda Lowe to purchase a 

Microwave Oven, with a cap on the costs of $150.00. John King 

seconded. Vote was unanimous. 

VII. Applications, Complaints & Petitions  

1. Jennifer Morris made a request for a Waiver of Mobile Home age, 

based on inspection IAW Ordinance 2021-001, Section 3.G and 

Section 3.H. The Clerk had offered up the photos of this home's 

interior and exterior. Also offered the Inspections done by licensed 

plumber and electrician. Brenda Lowe made the motion to approve 

this Waiver for the age of the Mobile Home. John King seconded. 

Motion carried. 

2. Curtis Caffee petitioned the Council to have the Overgrowth cut back 

at the intersection of Deans Ferry Road and Cobb Brazeel Road. This 

had become a Safety Issue. 

3. Heath Stockton spoke to Mr. Calfee's petition by adding that he 

almost had an accident coming onto Deans Ferry from Cobb Brazeel 

at night. This was in an emergency vehicle. 

Mayor Self asked the Clerk to contact Blount County to correct 
the unsafe intersection. 

ADJOURNMENT 

A motion to adjourn was made by Myrtle VanKleeck and seconded by 
John King. Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Lucy K. Kiley, Clerk 

 


